
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

Brian Wikant 
Project Director 
 
 

tel 416 495 6408 
brian.wikant@enbridge.com 
 

Enbridge Gas Distribution  
2225 Sheppard Ave. East 
North York, Ontario  M2J 5C2 
Canada 
 

December 16, 2015 
 
VIA RESS, COURIER, and EMAIL 
 
 
Ms. Pascale Duguay 
Manager, Natural Gas Applications 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Duguay: 
 
Re:   Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. (“Enbridge”) 
    Ontario Energy Board (“Board”) Docket No. EB-2012-0451 GTA Project 
    Conditions of Approval 1.4                                    
 
Pursuant to Condition of Approval 1.4 in the Board’s January 30, 2014 decision, and 
further to our November 6, 2015 letter, Enbridge would like to update the Board on the 
timing of the in-service date of Segment B.  
 
The in-service date for Segment B has been revised to the middle of January, 2016.  
Subsequent to the November 6 update, construction problems related to soil conditions 
at the Leslie Street crossing resulted in the need to switch to the Direct Pipe micro-
tunneling method.  The crossing was completed on December 11 and all Segment B 
pipe, other than final tie-ins, has now been installed.     
 
Hydrostatic testing of the north/south section of Segment B was completed on 
November 10, 2015. Testing of the east/west section is scheduled to be completed prior 
to Christmas. This will be followed by pipeline drying, final tie-ins, and energization of 
Segment B the second or third week of January, 2016.  
 
If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me 
(brian.wikant@enbridge.com) or Edith Chin (edith.chin@enbridge.com). 
 
Yours truly, 
 
[original signed] 
Brian Wikant 
Project Director, GTA Project 
 
cc:  Andrew Mandyam (Enbridge) 
   Scott Dodd (Enbridge) 


